## MINUTES OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING NOVEMBER 9, 2015

Chairman Hevy called the meeting to order in the Selectmen's office at 9 AM with Mr. Smith also present. Mrs. Walter was unable to attend.

Sheila Buzzell, Chairman of the Board of Assessors, was present to explain to the Board that North Brookfield's taxable properties are approximately 97% residential, with only 3.6% commercial, and 2.3% industrial. The Selectmen need to decide the percentage of the tax levy to be borne by each class.

Mr. Smith moved, and Mr. Hevy seconded, a motion to keep a single tax rate for FY16. So voted.

There being no further business, at 9:05 PM Mr. Smith moved, and Mr. Hevy seconded, a motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Scott Burton Administrative Assistant